BHCC LEP Project Meeting Report

Date: 1.02.08
Present: Renee Sturch (RS) – HR Advisor - Citiclean
Claire Mitchell (CM) – Consultant – Engage Employment Solutions Ltd

Overview:

Citiclean employs around 400 staff members; they do experience recruitment and retention issues.

The following posts exist within the department;

· Street Cleansing (Entry Level) – salary is between £14,700 pa and £18,500 depending on whether it’s the am or pm shift. This role involves individuals working as part of a team but mainly on their own picking up rubbish on the streets.

· Recycling and Refuse – salary is £16,500 pa but additional money can be made making the salary up to £19,000 pa. The role involves working on the recycling lorries.

· Enforcement Department

· Charge Hand roles – these are supervisory roles in the afore mentioned street cleansing and refuse and recycling teams

The work is full time; there is no opportunity for part time work because of the shift system. However, the shifts do fit around the school hours.
There is a one day induction which all employees must under go, which includes manual handling etc.

Citiclean operates an award winning training centre which offers qualifications in numeracy, literacy and IT, HGV licenses and GSCEs.

Attitude is the main criteria for work in this department, previously this work has been male dominated and subject to bullying. A lot of work has been done to eradicate the bullying and the department is keen to employ more females and people from BME backgrounds.

There are no opportunities here for people with mobility issues as the roles involve a lot of physical activity.

Current Situation:

Over the next 6 months the department is undergoing a massive organisational re-structure; therefore they are not in a position to ring fence job roles for the LEP Programme at this time.

However, there will be opportunities after 6 months which will fit with the LEP programme. 

The department is going to be advertising for 25 seasonal beach cleansing positions (6 month contracts) and 14 refuse and recycling positions in the very near future. 

RS said individuals already working within the departments on these short term contracts were more likely to get the permanent positions in the future and therefore it was worthwhile for people to apply for these positions now.

There is also a serious shortage in numbers of agency staff recruited from Hays, to cover sick leave etc; according to RS 70% of the staff recruited into permanent positions have previously worked as agency staff.

Opportunities:

There are definitely opportunities here for the LEP programme, CM asked RS to forecast potential numbers for the programme – 20 vacancies.

The current short term vacancies provide immediate opportunities for people into this department, which could convert into LEP programme positions or permanent work in 6 months.

CM to liaise with Hays to scope opportunities.
Next Steps:

CM to liaise with Lance Richard to get the current vacancies to advertise them through Engage Brighton & Hove Forum
CM to inform Lance Richard of the Engage Career Moves Event on the 6th March, where vacancies can again be advertised for free; This event is targeted at the long term unemployed residents of the City.

CM to contact Elaine Sweetman, who manages the training centre, to capture the good practice going on here
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Making a success of Employer Engagement





[image: image1.png]